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To address your question it is necessary to recall the most recent amendments of the 
current legislation in force. Article 25(e) of Regulation (EC) No 889/20083 states:  
“ 1. For breeding purposes or for improving genetic stock and when organic aquaculture 
animals are not available, wild caught or non- organic aquaculture animals may be 
brought into a holding. Such animals shall be kept under organic management for at 
least three months before they may be used for breeding.  
2. For on-growing purposes and when organic aquaculture juvenile animals are not 
available non-organic aquaculture juveniles may be brought into a holding. At least the 
latter two thirds of the duration of the production cycle shall be managed under organic 
management.  
3. The maximum percentage of non-organic aquaculture juveniles introduced to the farm 
shall be 80 % by 31 December 2011, 50 % by 31 December 2014 and 0 % by 31 
December 2016.”  

Hence, there is no more derogation for use of non-organic juveniles for on-growing 
purpose since December 2016. Please note that Article 25e of Regulation (EC) No 
889/2008 was last amended by Regulation 2016/6734. 

I can confirm that under new Regulation (EU) No 2018/848 the legislator, when re-
introducing the possibility of derogations for non-organic juveniles, aimed to strictly 
limit them to those new species for which the organic production is not yet developed at 
Union level by the date of entry into application of new organic Regulation, foreseen to 
be postponed until the 1 January 2022. 

The issuing of such derogations is in fact not linked to the lack of availability at EU level 
of organic species included in the national databases provided for under Article 26 of 
Regulation (EU) No 2018/848, while it is on the contrary the case for other derogations, 
such as those referring to livestock. Neither is it included among the specific provisions 
for reporting the implementation of derogations at national level under Article 53 of 
Regulation (EU) No 2018/848.  

Finally, it has also to be recalled that Article 26 of Regulation (EU) 2018/848 provides 
for Member States to put in place systems or continue to use their already existing 
systems to allow operators that market organic aquaculture juveniles to make public, on a 
voluntary basis, information on the organic aquaculture juveniles available on their 
holding and the production capacity for each aquaculture species. Such systems shall be 
operational from the date of entry into application of Regulation (EU) No 2018/848, 
postponed until the 1 January 2022.  

Member States shall have to report in accordance with Article 25 of Commission 
Implementing Regulation (EU) 2020/4645 detailed information on organic juveniles 
available for each species on an annual basis. Hence, at Union level the Commission will 
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be able to collect detailed evidence on species for which the production of organic 
juveniles is developed at certain qualitative and quantitative levels.  

The present opinion is provided on the basis of the facts as set out in your e-mail and 
expresses the view of the Commission services and does not commit the European 
Commission. In the event of a dispute involving Union law it is, under the Treaty on the 
Functioning of the European Union, ultimately for the European Court of Justice to 
provide a definitive interpretation of the applicable Union law.   

Yours sincerely, 

 




